
Super Board Meeting
October 17, 2024

Members from Mills County, Glenwood Community School District and Glenwood City Council met for the Super Board
Meeting on Thursday, October 17, 024 at Glenwood Community School District Central Office at 6:00 p.m. In attendance
were: Mills County Supervisor: Lonnie Mayberry; Glenwood School District Board Members: Matt Portrey & Kellie
Stewart, Superintendent Nicole Kooiker; City of Glenwood Council Member Michael Lines, Mayor Angela Winquist &
City Administrator Amber Farnan.

Super Board meetings are typically held once a quarter and are intended as informal conversations between the three
taxing entities: Glenwood Schools, Mills County & City of Glenwood. Quroms may be present, but no action is taken at
these meetings.

Nicole Kooiker discussed homecoming, having been her first experience, she felt it went very well. The superintendent
search is underway, and they anticipate offering the position around December 2, 2024. The school sent out a community
survey regarding their search and are sending out a Gallup survey to their staff to gauge the culture climate.

Angela Winquist discussed the City’s contract with Burbach Aquatics, they will continue to run tests and observe the pool
through the winter/early spring. The City expects a full report from them in the Spring. The city received several
applications for their open City Administrator position, hope to offer the position in mid to late November. Council will
appoint an interim administrator at their meeting on Tuesday, October 22, 2024. Discussed Revitalize Southwest Iowa
Funds, Winquist is working with the Community Fund of Southwest Iowa to get more detailed information regarding the
process and what projects would qualify. Winquist sits on the Conference Board for the Assessor’s office, she requested
board training for all members so they understand what their role and responsibilities are. The conference board is made
up of mayors within the county, school board members, etc.

Lonnie Mayberry discussed new subdivisions around the county. The Auditor’s office had reported over 1,000 early voters
and absentee ballot requests. The County is looking at an overlay of Levi & Kidd Roads.

The next Super Board Meeting will be on January 23, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. and will be hosted by The City of Glenwood at
City Hall.


